EDITORIAL

Feature articles in this issue of the newsletter are about the National Library of Australia's new structure of subject specialist librarians. This is of relevance to all members of ANZTLA for two reasons. First, it is good for us to have some contact with Dawn Melhuish, Australia's new subject librarian in Religion; and second, it reveals that collection levels for religious materials from outside Australia are generally low, which has implications for us all in the long run. Next issue we hope to bring you a related article about Just-in-time and Just-in-case collection development policies, also from the National Library.

Also in this issue is information about the organisations to benefit from donations from ANZTLA

and a report from the Dewey workshop at Napier. The AULOTS article is important for everyone who contributes to this list, and I am pleased to have our regular annual Major Theological Reference Resources from Lawrence McIntosh for you.

I must say a big thank you to Lynn Pryor for her support with this issue, and to Judy James from St Marks, Canberra for accepting the position of Assistant Editor and her help also.

I hope that ANZTLA Chapters will keep all members of the Association in touch with their activities through the Newsletter, and that everyone knows that they are more than welcome to contribute to it.